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Club News
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Summer Update From John Hollister





Hello summer!  What happened to June gloom?  It was great seeing many of you trying to beat the heat by taking a swim at the Club.  By the looks of it, the families of the CFCC are doing their part to increase enrollment in the CVUSD.  It was great seeing all the kids having so much fun.


 


As I hope you've had a chance to notice, the last year has seen a number of improvements (the basketball court, asphalt, solar power and new picnic tables).  We still have a couple of projects on the horizon (electronic locks and upgrading the BBQ).   We also need to do a quick tile job in the women's restroom (a couple of days of inconvenience).


 


A number of families have been contacting Angela to set up parties.  It's great that people are putting the Club to good use.  There are a couple of reminders about parties.  First, reserving the Club for a party means that no other party will be reserved at the same time.    If other club members show up, they have the right to be there.  Please respect their right to be on the premises.  Second, parties in the pool area require a lifeguard and have some paperwork.  Please, contact Angela to get on the calendar.  Lastly, we experimented with allowing some early season parties during the afternoon.  We received some feedback about them and will discuss this at the Board meeting on July 6.


 


On the subject of the Board meeting, please join us for the annual general membership meeting, July 6, 4 p.m., at the Club.  We will present the financial status of the Club, discuss upcoming improvements and have our election.  If you have any interest in serving on the Board, please submit your name to Susan Duenas (Club Secretary).


 


As always, your efforts to help clean up around the Club are truly appreciated.   See you at the pool!





John B. Hollister
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Membership Update


Has another year gone by and you haven’t used the pool again?  Are your kids older or out of the house?  Perhaps you would like to consider selling your pool membership?  


There are 16 families eagerly awaiting a chance to join the Club.  If you want to sell your membership, please call DonnaRae Caccavo at 805-373-1407.   You can also e-mail her at � HYPERLINK "mailto:donnarae_inc@yahoo.com" ��donnarae_inc@yahoo.com�.  Memberships are selling for $1,000, which goes directly to the seller.  In addition there is a $100 transaction/assessment fee that goes to CFCC.








Capitol Improvements Update


If you've visited our club this summer, I'm sure you have noticed the resurfacing of the entrance driveway, lower parking lot, and ramps to the BBQ area.  There were many places that had deteriorated over the years.   This resurfacing, in conjunction with the freshly painted lines, redone speed-bumps and parking bumpers, have spruced up the appearance of the club for summer.��You may have also noticed, in addition to some spring tree trimming, that seven dead trees needed to be removed because they had been contaminated by a disease that would have threatened the health of all nearby trees.��Please let me know if you see something that needs attention.  I appreciate your help in keeping the club looking nice.  Have a great summer!  - Eric Vigna





Solor Power Unit Vandalized


We are sorry to report that the new solar unit was vandalized a few weeks ago. It appears someone tried to climb over the gate and grabbed onto the solar pipe, ripping it from the panel.  Repairs are underway along with an upgraded temperature control device. Please report any and all suspicious behavior to any of the board members.  Remember this club belongs to all of us.





Please be respectful of the club and others.  Remember: everyone is responsible to clean up after themselves.





The Club Gets a Website!�Have you seen our new web-site?  Check out � HYPERLINK "http://www.conejofamilycountryclub.com" ��www.conejofamilycountryclub.com�.   You can book your party, get a copy of the pool rules and get information about any upcoming events or notices.  Please check it out and let us know if you have any suggestions or photos you'd like to add.








Go Green!


If you’d like to start receiving your newsletter via e-mail, please send your e-mail address to Susan Duenas at � HYPERLINK "mailto:susanduenas@msn.com" ��susanduenas@msn.com�.  In addition, you may also receive timely updates to Club conditions and events if we have your e-mail.  For example, if the pool will be closed for some reason, we can alert you to this.





General Membership Meeting & Board Elections


We will hold a General Membership Meeting and Board Elections on Sunday, July 6th at 4 p.m., in the pool area of the Club.  The Board positions available are President, Vice President, Grounds Director, and Pool Director.  If you are interested in one of these positions, please submit your name to Susan Duenas at � HYPERLINK "mailto:susanduenas@msn.com" ��susanduenas@msn.com� or 496-0311.








